
 

 

February 14, 2020 

 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK...    
 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
On behalf of our faculty and staff, I would like to extend greetings of peace as we 
begin preparations for the Lenten season.  We will attend Ash Wednesday Mass on 
Wednesday, February 26th and our first school-wide Stations of the Cross will be 
Monday, March 3rd at 2:15 p.m. We will attend Stations of the Cross once a week 
during Lent rotating days each week. Please refer to the school calendar for weekly 
dates, all are families are welcome to attend. 
 
Speaking of the calendar, the final day of school for students will be Friday, June 
5th. Catholic Faith Camp will be available to various grades from Monday, June 8th

-June 12th in various areas of the school.   
 
For your 2020-2021 planning purposes, the first day of school for students will be 
Wednesday, August 26, 2020.  The Office of Catholic Schools Christmas break is 
currently set from December 23-January 1 but there is flexibility in this part of the 
schedule.  The last day of school with 3 snow days will be Friday, June 11th if the 
proposed OCS Christmas break is implemented.  If St. John decides to extend the 
Christmas break for next year, the last day of school for the 2020-2021 school year 
will change to Tuesday, June 15th. A final decision regarding the length of the 
Christmas break will be made before the Easter break. Please note that the last day 
of school moving forward will not move up therefore I would ask that you please 
avoid scheduling family vacations until after the middle of June next year.    
 
As always, I remain grateful to our school families.  Many of you are so giving of 
your time and more importantly; your commitment to charity.  The four young girls 
(Christina-Grade 5, Maria-Grade 4, Virginia-Grade 2, and Maura-Grade 2) that we 
sponsored from Mozambique, Africa last year continue to do well. Their school 
began last week and I am pleased to report that we have raised over $1,000 to date 
for the Sunshine Foundation Approach this year. It only takes $300 to give a young 
child a Catholic education for one year so we are approaching four students once 
again this year. Mrs. Terrie Larson, director of the Sunshine Foundation Approach, 
would like to extend her sincere gratitude for your assistance. Until next time, let 
us continue to pray, learn, and serve the vulnerable and less fortunate. 
 
Mr. Macdonald   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

SAINT JOHN THE EVANGELIST CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

Upcoming Events 
 
 
 
February 17 
No School 
Presidents’ Day 
 
February 22 
Embers Workshop 2-3pm 
Sparks Workshop 4-6pm 
TORCH Workshop 7-10pm 
 
February 26 
Ash Wednesday 
 
February 28 
Mass with Student of the Month 
 
March 2 
Stations of the Cross 2:15pm 
 
March 6 
Mass with Rosary 
 
March 7 
TORCH Auditions 4-7pm 
 
March 9 
8th Grade Vocations Mass 
 
March 10 
Stations of the Cross 2:15pm 
 
March 13 
Early Dismissal 11:30 am 
End of 2nd Trimester 
Middle School Dance 7-10pm 
 
March 16 
NO School 
 
March 18 
Stations of the Cross 2:15pm 
 
March 19 
Dress Down Day 
 
March 20 
Report Cards 
 
March 25 
Open House/Coffee and Chat 8:30am 
 
March 26 
Stations of the Cross 2:15pm  
 
March 27 
Mass with Student of the Month 
Early Dismissal 11:30am 
 
April 3 
Mass with Rosary 
Stations of the Cross 2:15 pm 
 
 
 



School Bulletin Page 2 

 
School News  

 
 

 
It is time to start thinking about the end of the year CYO Sports Banquet.  To make this event a success I need 
a few parents willing to be on a planning committee.  The dinner is not until May28th, but we need to start 
planning now.  We will meet just once or twice a month until May.  If you are interested please contact Kelly 
Worley kworley@stjohntheevangelistschool.org.  Thank you and Go Eagles! 
 
TORCH Drama Club News! 
 
TORCH is gearing up for several productions this spring! The next monthly workshop(s) will be held on     
Saturday, February 22nd in Trinity Hall.  
 
* The EMBERS (ages 8-10) will be meeting at 2-3 PM for their final cast-call for the EMBERS-FEST in 
April. This is the last chance to sign up for the one-act play festival.                                                                    
* Please note the time change for EMBERS! * 
 
*The SPARKS (ages 11-14) meet at 4-6 PM. This workshop concentrates on team-work and screening for the 
upcoming cast in the early fall. Cost is $5. 
 
* The TORCH-bearers (ages 15-19) are hosting preliminary AUDITIONS for their upcoming spring        
production, NEWSIES! Open call for actors, singers, dancers, and gymnasts should check out the workshop at 
7-10 PM. Cost is $5. Final call-backs will be in March. 
 
FOR more information on all three groups, contact Chris Galvin at cgalvin4030@gmail.com. 
 
Box Tops-Please continue to send in clipped box tops.  For scanned box tops please use your receipt and box 
top app.  
 
Our clinic is in need of girls white tights.  Please considering picking up an additional pair to donate to the clinic.  We 
like to have them on hand in the events of emergencies.   
 
 

Parent Volunteers 

As part of the diocesan initiative to maintain a safe environment for our children, all volunteers with “substantial       
contact” with children are required to    complete a background check prior to working in the school and to complete      
VIRTUS training.  This includes parents who wish to attend field trips or volunteer in support of classroom activities.  
Parents are encouraged to promptly complete on line paperwork.                                                                                 
https://secure4.arlingtondiocese.org/OPCYP_Application/   

https://www.arlingtondiocese.org/child-protection/virtus/ 

 

 

 

 



School Bulletin Page 3 



School Bulletin Page 4 



School Bulletin Page 5 


